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STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 18th JANUARY 2010, AT THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON, COMMENCED AT 8.00pm.  
	Councillors Present:
	Ken Norman (Chair), Vic Belcher, Janice Dyer, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Hanks, Andrew Henderson, Jeremy Needle, David Weighell.


	Present:
	Ian Travers Smith, Business Continuity Manager, Oxfordshire County Council Emergency Planning Unit for item 132.

	Public:
	0

	Clerk:
	Claire Poulton



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No questions were received.
	AGENDA ITEM
	ISSUES DISCUSSED

	129.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 

No apologies were received.   

	130.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.
No declarations of interest were received.

	131.
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING OF THE LAST MEETING.

The minutes of the last meeting were presented.  Some corrections were requested by Cllr. Hanks.

The minutes were then approved. 
Matters arising:
Cllr. Hanks questioned whether it was necessary for councillors to give reasons for absence.  The Clerk said that reasons were required to comply with standing orders, and Cllr. Henderson and the Chair agreed that this was probably the case.
RESOLVED: 
That, the minutes of the meeting held on 21st December 09 are agreed and signed as an accurate record. 


	132. 
	EMERGENCY PLANNING.
Ian Travers Smith, Business Continuity Manager, Oxfordshire County Council Emergency Planning Unit gave a presentation on Community Emergency Planning. 

Cllr. Hanks asked Mr. Travers Smith, whether there were any resources being offered to write and implement the plan.  Mr. Travers Smith said there were not.  
There was a feeling within the council that there was not the community sprit within the village to write the plan.
Cllr. Henderson questioned whether this should be done at the same time as the next Parish Plan.  The Parish Plan may recognise people that would like to get involved.  

Mr. Travers Smith said that the best way forward was to identify the skills that were required for the plan and then to identify relevant people.  One of the most important skills is having somebody that is willing to do something.



	133.
	THE ROLE OF THE MODERN PARISH COUNCIL CLERK.

Claire Poulton, the Clerk, gave a presentation about the role of the modern parish clerk.  
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the council would discuss the number of hours worked by a Clerk at the end of the meeting.


	134.
	STORAGE OF COUNCIL PAPERS.

The Clerk informed the PC that the council papers are presently in the garage at the school, but that they are to be moved to permanent accommodation in the school house on the 28th January 2010.  
She informed the PC that discussions had taken place with the History Society and that it was felt that if the past minutes were stored with their papers, there may be problems with access.  

The Clerk felt therefore that it may be better to store the minutes with the Councils papers, and if this was the case, the council would need to purchase a fire proof filing cabinet.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will see what documents are amongst the papers brought up from Sue Lawrie’s house on the 28th January and will then decide what to do. 


	135.
	HEALTH AND SAFETY AND RISK ASSESSMENTS FOR ASSETS.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, this agenda point would be referred to the Finance Committee.



	136.
	HEDGE AND COUNCIL LAND AT 6, HOLLIERS CRESCENT.

The Chair informed the PC that Mr. and Mrs. Beale have agreed to continue to maintain the grass on the PC land adjoining their property, in order to retain the hedge.

The Clerk informed the PC that she has agreed to arrange for the cherry tree to be pollarded in the spring.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact Mr. And Mrs. Beale in the spring and arrange for the cherry tree to be pollared.



	137.
	VEHICLE ACTIVATED SIGN (VAS) AT THE ENTRANCE TO THE VILLAGE.
A revised quote of £3531.00 + VAT for the permanent VAS was presented to the council.  

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact the council and accept the revised quote for the permanent VAS. 

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Chair and Cllr. Henderson will meet with Barry Buckingham to discuss the placing of the temporary VAS.


	138.
	COMMUNICATION WITHIN THE PARISH COUNCIL.

The Chairman asked councillors if they could be more prompt in answering e-mails sent by the Clerk, to ensure responses to residents are prompt.


	139.
	TENDERS FOR GRASS CUTTING AND PLANTERS AT THE EDGE OF THE VILLAGE. 
The back to back contracts to be signed, between M and D services, Steeple Barton PC and WODC are now ready for signing and the Clerk will organize this next week.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Clerk will organize the contracts for signing.

Cllr. Dyer informed the PC that the guides have asked for £100, for services given to the community during the cold weather.  
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the guides request for £100 will be put on February’s agenda.

Cllr. Dyer informed the PC that the guides had asked to plant up the planters at the entrance to the village.  This was in order to celebrate the 2010 Centenary Year for the start of Girl guiding.
The council pointed out that the tender for planting up of the containers, included watering and weeding.  

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Clerk will contact Rachel Lawmon, the leader of the guides, and invite the guides to tender for the planting and maintenance of the boxes during 2010.

	141.
	REPORTS

I. SCHOOL GOVERNORS REPORT.

Cllr. Henderson informed the committee that the next school governors’ meeting is in a week’s time.  

At this meeting the governor’s will have to be provided with a full report relating to the staff issues that have been ongoing.

The Chair expressed a concern at the number of parents removing their children from the school.  

Cllr. Henderson said that the parents with children in the lower school felt that the atmosphere in the school was excellent.  It was the parents with children in the upper school that were dissatisfied and it was these parents removing their children.

II. HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS AND VERGES - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr. Henderson informed the committee that two quotes had been received for cleaning the road mirrors.  

R and B Maintenance have quoted £15 for the cleaning of the three mirrors if they are in the village and £25, if they are not.  

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact R. And B. maintenance and ask them to clean the 3 mirrors once a quarter.

Cllr. Deanna Gardner informed the PC that Carol Stewart had contacted her. She has asked for a salt box to be placed on the brow of the hill near to Hill View, Church Lane, so salt can be placed on the hills on Church Lane during snow periods.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact WODC and ask them to put a salt box on the brow of the hill near Hill View, Church Lane.
III. TRANSPORT- Cllr Dyer.
Cllr. Dyer informed the PC that the 59A bus reached the village for the first time today since the snow came.


	142.
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Cllr. Henderson, as representative of the Planning Sub Committee, reported that
the retention of the building to be used for training at Hopcroft Holt Garage, Hopcroft Holt, Steeple Aston was a retrospective planning application requested by the planning officer.

Cllr. Andrea Gardner informed the PC that planning permission had been granted in Wooton for affordable housing.  The PC discussed the sites that are potentially available for affordable housing in Steeple Barton Parish and decided that there were no available pieces of land they felt able to put forward at this time.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Chair would approach Cllr. Goffe and ask him for advice on affordable housing.


	143.
	FINANCE 

I. AUDIT.  

The Clerk informed the PC that the last letter to the auditor had been sent and the Internal Auditor had had a telephone conversation with the External Auditor about his comments on the Audit return.
II. FINANCIAL REGULATIONS.
Cllr. Hanks asked if the Financial Regulations could be rejected outright, because the council wanted to reject a number of points within the regulations and were not willing to accept the regulations as a whole.

One particular issue Cllr. Hanks raised was that in the Financial Regulations it states:

As an employer, the council shall make arrangements to meet fully the statutory requirements placed on all employers by PAYE and National Insurance legislation. The payment of all salaries shall be made in accordance with payroll records and the rules of PAYE and National Insurance currently operating, and salaries shall be as agreed by Council
Cllr. Hanks informed the PC that in the interviews for the Clerks, he had stressed that the Clerk was to be self employed.  He had said this so that the council would not be liable for paying PAYE; national insurance, holiday pay and a pension to the clerk.  Cllr. Belcher informed Cllr. Hanks that somebody could not be employed for more than a year as a self employed person.  Cllr. Deanna Gardner asked if the Clerk could be given notice at the end of the year and asked to reapply for the role in order to avoid this regulation.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Clerk will contact OALC and see if the council is legally allowed to reject the Financial Regulations in their entirety.    

III. The Clerk had sent the Chairman an e-mail earlier in the day stating that she had read the following in the Essential Clerk.
Delegating powers (or functions)

The council is responsible as a bodyfor all its decisions but it can allow another party to make a decision on its behalf. This is a legal issue written into the Local Government Act 1972 (section 101). A committee, a sub-committee, an officer or another local authority can be given the power to make a decision on behalf of the council. On the other hand, a single councillor, the chairman, a working party or a group of councillors cannot. Notice that an officer (usually the clerk as proper officer) is the only individual who can act on behalf of the council. This is because they are independent, objective and professional. There are exceptions to delegation. The council cannot delegate its decisions about the precept (how much council tax to raise); this must be agreed by the full council. Nor can it delegate confirmation of the annual return, a document created as part of the annual audit.
The council agreed that the decision to reduce the precept to £13.000 had been made at a full committee meeting and not as a delegated function of the Finance Committee.
IV. The Chair presented the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A.  
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A totalling £30 are noted and accepted. 



	145.
	REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS.
No district or county councillors were present.
The Chair raised an issue, which he informed the committee that he had contacted Cllr. Hudspeth about.

The Chair had received a number of complaints from parents with children at Chipping Norton school.
Normally RH Transport provide a Double Decker but on January 14th, they only put on one Single Decker. This meant that half the children were left behind, some with exams on that day, meaning that parents had to get their cars out from the back roads (still very bad with snow) to get their children into school. Some children just went home!
Complaints to the school were met with 'nothing to do with us and see OCC'.
The Chair spoke to a person in the school transport dept and put her in the picture. She said that she would contact R H Transport and try to get an assurance from them that they would lay on two single deckers the next day, if they could not run a Double Decker.
The Chair said he could understand why the company did not wish to run a Double Decker in the snowy weather but would question why a Double Decker is being used at all.
The children are un- supervised even on a single Decker and to have the children upstairs strikes the Chair as an accident waiting to happen particularly as the bus has to travel down very narrow and bendy lanes. He understands that no seat belts are installed!
He said that he would be grateful if Cllr. Hudspeth could look into why a contract was given to this company and why single Deckers were not insisted on as part of the contract.


	146.
	ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA.

No items were put forward for the next agenda.

	
	DATE AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting was confirmed as Monday 15th February 2010 at the Alice Marshall Hall starting at 8pm. There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.30 pm.
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